MACA Minutes March 6, 2018
The meeting was called to order at 7pm by President Kurt Meier at HCI’s Community Room. Officers present were Kurt Meier, Frank Obermeyer, Tom Abare and Sue Zimmerman. Directors present were Janet Steiner and Pat Feghali.
Police Report: Captain Davis, Sgt Ward and Officer Caleb Sarchet.  In the past month there was an assault and an aggravated robbery under the Ida Street Bridge. There was some car damage with rocks. Police are looking for a Sliver Chrysler with a black rag top that has been involved in thefts in the area if you see it call 911 or 765-1212. Kurt noted that Officer Chilton and Jenny Ferneding have made progress on the homeless issue. 
Minutes: Tom Abare moved, and Chuck Curran seconded to approve February’s minutes. Vote passed.

President’s Report: Denise Driehaus, Hamilton County Commissioner, gave a status report. MSD is trying to get through the new monthly billing before any changes to the rates. Being discussed is a possible affordability index rate. Economic Development office is working on inclusion and diversity in the work force and contracts. Sister Sally Duffy has been added to the Port Authority Board. The Heroin Coalition last year noted over 400 deaths and this year (though the final numbers aren’t totally in) look to be over 500. The coalition is a collective group which includes approaches from prevention, treatment, law enforcement, and public health. Work is being done to get more funding and access to treatment including in and out patient services. More bed space is needed. The City gave money that matched the county money. Commission on Women contains 20 women and 10 girls and focuses on leadership, safe places, and approaches to issues involving women.  A Cincinnati Parks presentation was given by Brian Frank and Steve Schuckman, Superintendent of Planning and Development. Tom Jones Commons is 4 acres and has $350,000 donated by long time resident, Tom Jones to improve the area. The presentation included a slide show of the area and possible ideas for development to make it more accessible for use. This is the area by the old pump house, the basketball court, and the partial wall of the old reservoir. Steve would like to hear ideas; send them to steven.schuckman@cincinnati-oh.gov. Steve Gressel, project manager for the Ida Street Bridge, reported that Prus Construction will be back the last week of March to finish the underside of the bridge; it should take 4 months. A question was asked about under lighting of the bridge for safety since the aggravated robbery took place there. Steve said that paying the bill for electricity is a huge chunk of the city budget already.  On the horizon is bridge repair over Kemper Road (by the Twin Lakes). Volunteer of the month went to Jim Horrigan for creating the corporate membership to MACA. Kurt welcomed our first corporate member, North Side Bank. The Revitalization of Business District – Kurt reported that progress is being made and expect a presentation in the fall. The Greater Eden Park Strategic Plan (includes all neighborhoods, businesses, CAM, PIP etc.) is moving along.
Vice-President’s Report: Frank Oberrmeyer had nothing to report.

Committee Reports:   Planning and Development –Steve Vogel - The 495 Baum variance has been approved. Coming in May 2019 will be the renovation of the Martin Drive overpass from Columbia Parkway which is estimated to take 4 months.                         Treasurer’s Report:  Tom Abare expenses included the Grapevine printing, the first movie for Cinema in the City, and Human Nature. Incoming money included memberships and some ad money from the Grapevine.                                                                            MABA: Barb Timmins announced that Spring Clean Up is March 24. Meet at Bow Tie between 9 and 9:30 for sign up, supplies, coffee and donuts. Lunch is being provided by Pavilion. Bring brooms, dustpans, etc. Remember the contest for unique find with story.    Clean, Safe, and Attractive: Jenny Ferneding no report...Kurt mentioned that Jenny continues to work on clean up of Eggleston and Columbia Parkway.                                                                                                                                                                                                 Membership: Jim Horrigan… 2 new annual, 2 lifetime, and 1 corporate membership were received.                                                                                NSP: Terri Abare had nothing to report.                                                                                                                                                        Business Guild: Janet Steiner/Maryellen Horrigan- Janet reported that there was a discussion about the SPCA taking charge of the Reindog Parade. The Business Guild wants to keep it a Mt. Adams event with proceeds going to SPCA.  Over the years $90,000 has gone to the SPCA.  Art Walks are in planning one for June and one in the fall. The business guild needs someone to spearhead the events. There was talk of bringing back the Flea Market that was held at the Towne parking lot.  There is talk of a one-day event Musical Festival…five venues in different bars for five hours; tickets can be purchased for one venue or a ticket for all access to venues. Micheal Callahan from Yesterdays is in charge.  Janet added that Jeff Pastor Chairman of the Neighborhoods Committee at the next MACA meeting.
Grapevine: Maryellen Horrigan/Sue Zimmerman- M’ellen asked for some help. We would like a young people’s column to cover what’s happening on the Hill for their age group. What do kids do on the Hill?  Extra copies of the Spring Grapevine will be delivered to the usual places (Bank, Bow Tie, bars, churches) on Friday.  The summer issue will be out June 1, so the deadline for articles and ads will be May 1.                                                                                                                                                                                                            Community Life: Pat Feghali- The Easter Egg hunt will be the Saturday after Easter. Cinema in the City – Friday, June 8 is Sandlots and music by Comet Bluegrass All-Stars. July 13 is Elf and music by Sound Body Jazz Orchestra. August 10 is Labyrinth and music by Jake Speed and the Freddies. Cincinnati Neighborhood Games –Opening Ceremony and Parade July 21, Event around the City July 22-28. The Closing Activities are Sat. July 28 at Yeatman’s Cove. 
CIP/Civic Development Projects: Russ Ferneding – No report.

NEW BUSINESS:  MAYC- Check the Yacht Club Website. Mt. Adams Walking Tours – Tours start April 1 at 1 pm in front of Bar and Grill; go to website. A 4th tour guide is being added. Immaculata – Tina Russo reminded people of the Lenten events and Fish Fry after praying the steps. Sue Zimmerman mentioned Pilgrim’s new pastor David Schwab. Service is at 10:30 and well-behaved dogs are welcome to come. CRC- Vanessa Henderson said there is a great need for lifeguards; anyone interested call 357-7665. The Recreation Commission will provide the training for lifeguards.
Sandy Summers- Metropolitan Sewer District Conversations with MSD Experts –There is a meeting Wednesday March 28, 6 pm-8:30 (doors open at 5:30) at Mt. Auburn Presbyterian Church, 103 William Howard Taft sponsored by the League of Women Voters.  Experts will give a presentation and there will be small group discussions on: 1. Sewage back-ups, flooding, and reimbursement for home damage. 2. MSD rate structure and affordability. 3. Infrastructure Construction- Project Groundwater, EPA consent decree, future plans. 4. Governance of MSD: Contract between the City, County, & public oversight. 

Jason Delaet from CWW was there to answer any questions.

Meeting was adjourned at 8 pm.

Submitted by Sue Zimmerman
